
CoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDriveCoverDrive
October 2012

• VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR ALL THE LATEST CLUB NEWS AT WWW.GOSNELLSCC.ORG •

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE GOSNELLS CRICKET CLUB. No. 11

Call Wayne Barber or David and Erika Luff on

9455 6966 for an Obligation Free Appraisal.

Proudly sponsoring the Gosnells Cricket Club.

Inspirational Liam
            pads up

by ROSS LEIPOLD

AFTER sitting down and chatting with Liam
Collis along with club secretary Melissa
Heron, it confirmed what I already new about
a very special young man who proudly wears
the Mighty Hawks colours.

I first saw Liam bowl up close when he
played 3rd grade whilst still playing juniors.
He had a fantastic action similar to one of
Australia’s great bowlers. He had been given
the nickname of “Pigeon”, after the great
Glenn McGrath. Standing at first slip I could
see that this was a very appropriate
nickname. I became very excited very quickly
at the thought of Liam one day opening the
bowling for our 1st grade team.

Liam was last year dealt a nasty card, one
that any fit young healthy young man should
not be dealt. Life has for a long time been
known to throw up nasty surprises that test
the character and fight in us human beings.
How could this talented young man be the
unlucky one to have to face this test so early
in life. It’s just not fair.

Massive growth
When Liam started feeling very ill

constantly and short of breath, it was the
signal being sent to him that something was
drastically wrong. After visiting the doctors,
scans revealed a massive growth, nearly the
size of a football on the left hand side of his
chest. The worst possible diagnosis was
realised, he had Hodgkins Lymphoma.

This was to test the character and fight in
Liam, a fight he was ready to tackle head on.
With 12 sessions of Chemotherapy over six
months delivered through a port inserted into
his chest and 18 sessions of Radiotherapy,
this was enough to sap every ounce of energy
from Liam’s body. Each Chemotherapy
session lasted for two and a half hours with 4
seperate injections.

After each session of Chemo, it would take
up to five days to gradually get back to feeling
in some way well. Nausious and very weak
with very little energy whilst also being very
sensitive to the sun.

During all this, Liam’s family were the rock

that supported him through thick and thin,
mum Claire, dad Evan, sisters Tara and
Siobhan, all lived Liam’s agonising pain. His
popularity amongst his friends and those of us
at the Gosnells Cricket Club were well and
truly realised during this tough time.

Then came the long road back to full
strength. Liam swapped the hospital bed and
joined a program that Steve Smith ran called
the Chemo Club which assisted people like
Liam that have endured the cancer treatment
chemotherapy to exercise and work their way
back to full fitness. Such was Liam’s
commitment and determination, he went there
every moment he could.

He attended a couple of Warriors training
sessions, started having constant hits in his
back yard cricket nets. He has found getting
back into bowling after having a season off
has been a lot harder than batting so he has
spent a lot of time working on his batting.

One thing he set his sights on was getting
back into the whites, donning the pads and
walking out into the middle once again for
Gosnells. This became a reality when he
padded up for the third grade in the first game
but unfortunately rain interupted when Liam
was at the crease.

Liam said that remaining positive and in
high spirits were important in his recovery
stage. Focussing on the important things in
life, appreciate life and the things that really
matter.

Liam starts at UWA in March and is
studying Exercise and Health Science. One
thing for sure is that whilst Liam still has some
challenges ahead, his character and fight will
stand him in good stead to make every post a
winner.

Great to have you back around the club
Liam and we are all so very proud of you and
hope you receive the required good news in
six weeks time when you have your next
check up.

• Liam pads up for Gosnells 3rd grade in his
first game back in round one.
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THIS season will see your proud club
celebrate 25 years of its association with the
Western Australian Cricket Association.

This is a fantastic achievement which has
seen limited success of our top grades but has
seen premierships in fourth grade and the
colts competition. Olly Cooley Medallists,
State representatives and some outstanding
individuals in both administration, coaching
and playing.

This season we consider our position both
on and off the field as one of the strongest in
our short history. Many fantastic people have
had major impacts in some shape or form on
the club during its 25 years which has seen
the club grow into a very professional
organisation.

This season we have a strong coaching
structure under head coach Russell Ledain.
The signing of Wayne Clark as the clubs
specialist coach for the next three season is
one of the most significant signings in the
clubs 25 year WACA history.

Wayne is well known to WA and Australian
cricket as a former player and coach at club,
state/county and national level. Wayne played
10 Tests and two ODIs for Australia in the late
1970s and was part of a number of successful
Sheffield Shield and Domestic One-Day
campaigns as both a player and coach.

Wayne has coached Rockingham-
Mandurah District Cricket Club and was
awarded the WACA Club Coach of the Year in
2010-11.

Wayne brings with him a wealth of
experience that will help drive a professional
process to the Gosnells Cricket Club.

Former player and state squad member
Mark Hughes also returns to the club as
batting coach and along with Colin Leipold,
Peter Marijanich, Martin Sharp, Peter
Agostino, Warren Goes, Kevin  Loaring and
our strong junior coaching structure, we do
really have the strongest coaching structure in
the WACA.

Playings stocks will be strengthened by the
recruitment of Northern Territorian Matt
Hanna, a member of the Team of the Carnival
in last seasons National 19s Carnival held in
Adelaide for being the leading wickettaker.
Jonathon Crowe will also be lining up in the
baggy blue along with Lanchashire allrounder
Luke Proctor will be our overseas recruit and
Esperance lad Clancy Wheeler, back from a
season off last year due to injury, former State
19s cricketer Bradd Dalziell could be seen
lining up for the club pending on a West Coast
signing along with a strong band of
developing youngsters will see spots in our
top grade at a premium.

One very significant improvement is our
player retention. We for consecutive seasons
now have manage to maintain key players
and good player numbers. This has been an
issue in the past but is testament to the
character of the personnel we now have in the
club.

Vast improvements have been made to our
facilities over the past 25 seasons.
Renovations and extensions to our pavilion,
carpark upgrade, practice nets upgrade and
landscaping has seen our club develop into
one that we can be all proud of.

Our new board has been working tirelessly

throughout the winter months to set the club
up strongly for an attack on the coming
season.

Peter Marijanich as chairman heads what
is a very strong, hard working board,  with
secretary Melissa Heron, Director of Cricket
Paul Cullinane and new board members
Director of Juniors Bruce Bussanich,
administration guru Sharon Whitehead,
treasurer Sam Parkyn and bar, kitchen and
social director Marie James-Buckley. To all
the board members many thanks for your
sensational efforts so far.

We have a full calendar of events planned
and it is important for total player support.
Saturday nights back at the club is always
something that players should make a
permanent booking to with our 100s club draw
and sensational meals provided for only $10.

One key word for this season is RESPECT.
To earn and give respect to all others without
regard to ability, disability, race, creed or
position is very important on how the Gosnells
Cricket Club wishes all its members to
conduct themselves.

We also encourage good sportsmanship by
all our players, officials and spectators and
whilst we play it fair and square, it is important
that we stand up and challenge ourselves for
on field success.

Celebrate with
success

• Major signing: Specialist coach Wayne Clark

by ROSS LEIPOLD

President
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Kassems Pizza

Rob & Judy Terace



by PAUL CULLINANE

Director of WACA Senior

WELCOME everyone to
Season 2012/13. This year our
focus will be on believing in each
other, in our ability, in our
coaches and our team mates.

With a common attitude
towards this, we expect that we
will see results from the hard
work that has been undertaken in
the last two years, that we will
build on this and ultimately, in
time, sooner rather than later,
achieve success.

 We want to lift how we are
perceived by the Competition,
other Clubs and supporters, both
on and off the field. We have
been doing a great job off the
field, and our work ethic,
coaching structures and
resources are as good as any in
the competition.

It is now time to get it out on
the pitch. Steve Waugh once said
“Attitudes are contagious, is
yours worth catching?”. This was
in response to some utterings he
had heard from his newly picked
squad to tour India, his first as
captain.

They were lamenting that it
was another tour of India “where
we never win”. It of course is
true, it is always very difficult to
win there, but he challenged
every player, coach, support staff
and even family members who
travelled, to go away and analyze
what they could do to change
that.

Needless to say, they did, and
Australia won. We must be the

same. We must rebuild our
culture; decide what we want to
take from successful Clubs to
create our own “way”. Wayne
Clark undertook this with the
player group, and we now have
the Hawks Honor to live by.

 Pre season again was very
successful. The numbers we get
to this program is outstanding,
and a great tribute to Russell and
Warren’s planning. Again, mind
and body are prepared as best
we can for the year ahead; the
missing piece is the attitude and
want to succeed.

To help here, we have
responded to the players feed
back, and expanded our coaching
staff. Russell Ledain will enter his
third year as Head Coach, with
Warren Goes as his Assistant.

Craig Jensen will also
continue in his role as keeping
coach. We welcome Wayne Clark
as our specialist coach and

mentor to Russell.
Obviously this was a big coup

for our Club, and gives both
coaches and players a big pick
up. Assisting our coaches will be
Mark Hughes and Kevin Loaring
in the batting and Colin Leipold,
Peter Agostino, Martin Sharp and
Peter Marijanich in the bowling.

In my opinion, this structure is
unsurpassed by any of the clubs
in the competition, and means
every player at any time can seek
assistance from our Coaching
group.

 Selections will also be a little
different this year. The selectors
will be myself as the chairman,
Mark Hughes and Russell Ledain.
The captains will also provide
feedback into selections as well.

 The leadership groups have
also been expanded, with the
design to groom our future
leaders. Anthony Caddy will again
captain the 1st Grade, and his
Vice captain will be Darcy Short.
Craig Jensen will complete the
group as the deputy vice captain.

The Second Grade will be
lead by Shane Terace with Ryan
James-Buckley as his Vice,
Warren Goes comes up to take
on the threes after the fantastic
job he did with the fours last

year, and Club stalwart Scott
Biddle moves into the fourth
grade captaincy, and is keen to
build on Warren’s work from last
year. Scott will have Trevor
Garrett assisting and mentoring
him.

 We welcome new players to
the Club in John Crowe from the
NT, Joseph Abdradou, Samuel
Dib, Cameron Cullinane, Rao
Zafar and Naveen Uhmul. In
addition, Clancy Wheeler returns
from injury and a year out of
cricket, Matt Hanna who played a
few games a couple of season’s
ago return’s and will be a
fantastic addition to our fast
bowling stocks, and Bradd
Dalziell may also be available.
Unfortunately we have lost Mitch
Irwin to studies, and Michael
Mobilia to work.

 This year the UK experiment
continues with Oli Jones, Luke
Jones and Gethin Roberts joining
us. And finally, we are very
excited to have signed Luke
Procter from the Lancashire
Cricket Club.

 We must again thank our man
of the Match sponsors. Returning
this year will be Modern catering
(Peter and Lisa Marijanich), U
Brew-it (Ross and Julie Leipold)
and Rob and Judy Terace. We
have been very lucky in also
securing Kassam’s Pizza,
Meuleman’s Cricket Centre and
the Market City Tavern.

 And this year will see the
return of the Cooper Medal, an
award which will see a player,
irrespective of the Grade he
plays, awarded this prestigious
medal as the Captain’s best.

 The update on the roofing to
the practice wicket area is that all
approvals are in place, all the
funding is done, and we only
await trades people to complete
the project. We are very hopeful
that this will be completed by the
end of this month. Again, thank
you to Darren Marijanich for his
tireless work on this.

 And I would also like to
acknowledge some players who
have excelled and met a
challenge by our Chairman to find
sponsorship, that would in return,
pay for their Club Fees. Darren
Marijanich has raised $5,500,
Cameron Cullinane $2,000,
Jordan Armstrong $1,000 and
Matt Leipold $1,000. Well done to
those boys.

 Finally and acknowledgement
and thanks to my hard working
Committee, all of whom happily
agreed to extend their term.
Thanks to Derek Bland, Craig
Jensen, Shane Terace, Darren
Marijanich, Alastair Turner,
Warren Goes and Anthony
Caddy.

 To everyone enjoy the year,
work hard, and celebrate
success, because it will come.

• The season was launched with the traditional players tea. Special guest
was the WACA’s Development Coach Geoff Marsh. Life members,

sponsors and officials also joined in the night.

Pride in representing “THE HAWKS”
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• Our English lads Oli Jones, Luke Jones and Gethin Roberts • Luke Proctor



Board of Directors

Mighty Hawks

Become a
member
of the

Mighty Hawks

WHEN you talk about professionalism there is no
better example than Lindsay Flinn. Lindsay was the
Gosnells Cricket Club’s WACA cricket officer before he
took on higher honours at the WACA high performance
department.

Lindsay’s short stay played a big part as the club
strived for a higher level of commitment from its
playing group. Whilst the ultimate success has eluded
the club, it has in the past few seasons developed a
strong training work ethic amongst its playing group
under head coach Russell Ledain.

With our group being very young, experience is
something we lack, but given the culture that is being
driven and created by them, success is just around the
corner.

Lindsay addressed the playing group recently and
provided them with some valuable advice for success.

He has encouraged the formation of a leadership
group, a group to take ownership and lead the way and
set a strong example for the rest of the playing group
to follow.

The development of genuine pride in representing
the Gosnells Cricket Club and encourage/empower
players to refuse to accept mediocrity, both at training
and in games.

A strong focus of Lindsay’s has always been to
Identify key mental skills themes - strong motivation,
leadership, self belief/confidence, discipline,
concentration/focus skills, perseverance, resilience,
determination.

With all this advice, if the playing group embrace his
wise words, the club is destined for only one thing –
sustained success.

Establishing a strong
culture at GCC

Lindsay Flinn – brings new meaning to
professional high performance

strategies and is the expert in delivering
them for ultimate success.
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SOCIAL MEMBER: $30 single
Includes one FREE meal on Saturday Night

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: $40
Two FREE meals on a Saturday Night

Be part of a great club and enjoy the hospitality
the Gosnells Cricket Club has always extended.
Join the players and supporters on a Saturday
Night for a meal and enjoy the friendly
atmosphere. Full bar facilities available every
Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday and some
Sundays. Join up at the club during opening hours
or contact club treasurer Samantha Parkyn at the
club to organise payment and your membership
card.
HOPE YOU CAN JOIN US, WE WOULD

LOVE TO HAVE YOU ON BOARD.

COMMIT to positive, winning cricket

Partnerships: bat, bowl, field - work together

PATIENCE, DISCIPLINE, RUTHLESSNESS,

ENJOYMENT

Be a positive Ambassador for
‘THE HAWKS’

Short Singles
GOING HIGH TECH: Even though
there are a few glitches to be sorted
out after problems in round one,

Graemme Weston will eventually join the
modern age of scoring and jump on board
with an initiative Cricket Australia have
requested through their club grants. The
introduction of electronic scoring will take
how cricket is scored to a whole new level.
This will allow instant results to be posted
online for regular radio updates by SportFM
and record keeping.

BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE
FUNDRAISERS: Sensational effort
by Marie James-Buckley. A massive

thank you to all the wonderful people who
helped to make both Sausage Sizzle days a
great success. You know who you are and
Marie couldn't have done it without you. To
her beautiful big Jimmy, thank you. All the
hard work was worthwhile and we managed
to raise a total of $2091.

WINNERS SO FAR: There has
been two 100s Club draws so far
with the winners being club head

coach Russell Ledain and Blair Dalton. Don’t
forget to get down to the club on a Saturday
Night for the draw and have a sensational
feed for only $10.

Board of Directors
Chairman Peter Marijanich

President Ross Leipold

Secretary Melissa Heron

Administration Sharon Whitehead

Treasurer Samantha Parkyn

Bar & Kitchen Marie James-Buckley

Senior Cricket Paul Cullinane

Junior Cricket Bruce Bussanich

Grounds Mark Bailey
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The No.1 cricket station
Tune in every Saturday from 11am for the latest

and score updates in WACA district cricket.

The No.1 cricket station

BRUCE BUSSANICH
Director of Juniors

WELCOME to all our new players and
welcome back to our players from last year in
our junior squads.

We completed our trials in August and
have put together very competitive squads.
We are looking forward to having a good year
with success in all teams.  The boys have all
been training for some weeks now and are all
looking forward to their first games of the
season on turf.

In juniors, it is about the development of
each player over the coming season to be
prepared for playing senior district cricket.
Remember, it’s not about this year or next
year, it is about being ready to play your best
cricket for Gosnells when you become a
senior player.

The junior coaches and specialist coaches
will help you prepare for this over the next few
seasons as you progress from U13s to U17s
and beyond.

Each of you have been selected because

 From the Chair

New
look
board

PETER MARIJANICH
Board Chairman

WELCOME all to our 25th year with the
2102-2013 season has seemingly crept up on
us but somehow it feels like that cricket just
never leaves us.

 The current board members thank Dr Gil
McDonald, Julie Leipold and Scott Henderson
for their relentless hard working efforts over
many years and lets hope we continue on our
never ending journey.

 The newly elected board and its members
pre-season started a week or so after the
AGM so our fitness levels are right in tune as
to what the club needs and the direction we’re
headed.

 With new members on the board this year
we see a lot of excitement and enthusiasm
around the table. Bruce Bussanich has
brought on some great initiatives and new
ideas and we look forward in seeing the
juniors develop to the next level. We are
starting to see a slow-down in numbers here
so we need to ensure we continue the support
for from all angles to enable Bruce to reach
his goals.

 Marie James Buckley has the kitchen and
bar firing on all cylinders already and with the
introduction of the 100’s club there’s going to
be some busy people on sat nights. Well done
Marie and keep it going. Sharon Whitehead
has already removed her life jacket and is
swimming beautifully.

 Our carpark had a great makeover and no
doubt we all will look forward in stepping out
of our cars in style.

 Good luck all for the year and let’s keep
the sponsorships and fundraising going full
steam ahead as our plan for this year is
building our financial status for bigger and
better Gosnells Cricket Club.
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of your ability and I believe that each of you
could play grade for Gosnells at some time in
the future.

I look forward to seeing your progress over
this season and beyond.

This year our coaches and team managers
are as below. We will be having a junior
players tea on the Wednesday 24th October
2012.  Details will be advised by your coach/
team manager.

If you are unavailable for training or
games, please notify your coaches.
U13 Coach Dave Roberts 0417 989 272
Asst Coach Gary Bownds 0425 371 060
Team Manager Mark Adams 0419907134
U14 Coach Jim Buckley 0408 299 148
Asst Coach Ryan James-Buckley
U15 Coach Ray Horsman 0418 925 822
Asst Coach Scott McNamee 0417 937 321
Team Manager Sharon Whitehead0433 365 815
U17 Coach Sean Bradshaw 0400 217 310
Asst Coach     Duncan McFarlane 0417 950 607
Team Manager Brett Hale 0439 033 981
Batting Coaches: Kevin Loring and Peter
McGilvray. Bowling coach: Peter Agostino

Juniors ready to go

• Brett Hale, Bruce Bussanich, Sean Bradshaw, Ray Horsman, Duncan McFarlane
and Dave Roberts.



The hard slog of preseasonThe hard slog of preseason
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To play it fair and square on and off the field.

To earn and give respect to all others without regard to ability, disability, race, creed or
position – teamship is the thing that counts.

To always together protect the right of our teammates – all for one and one for all.

To preserve and protect all club and teammates property.

To always strive to succeed to the best of our ability – come what may you’ll find us striving.

To appreciate, preserve, nurture and continue the work of those who have gone before us.

To develop a culture of continual improvement both as individuals and as a club.

To encourage good sportsmanship by all our players, officials and spectators – we play it fair and square.

To continue our off-field hospitality in providing a positive social atmosphere – that’s the way at Gosnells.

Our Values



One job Rusty

by RUSSELL LEDAIN

Club Coach

“ONE job Rusty!” How many times have I heard that phrase while
we have been at training? Yet it is not that far from the truth. As a
coach I believe that you really have one major job and that is to assist
players in their efforts to maximise their performances.

Through the management and scheduling of our training program it
is my “one job” to try and ensure that our players have trained all the
physical and mental skills necessary to go into the season confident,
motivated and in a position to perform at their best. And for me, and
for every player, this all comes down to preparation.

It would come as no surprise to anyone to know that I am a huge
“preparer”. After all, hundreds of cones don’t just fall onto the oval
every Tuesday and Thursday. I spend a lot of time determining what I
want to achieve from each session, how I want to go about this, and
how I want to lay out and run each session. I have always believed
that preparation is the basic foundation of success and to be a
successful player you must be thoroughly prepared.

Be prepared
Preparation is a vital component to a successful season for a

number of reasons. Firstly, preparation gets the body for the rigours of
competition by making it physically ready to perform. From making the
player physically strong enough to perform specific functions, to
having the muscle memory and reflexes to repeatedly perform high
level skills. Secondly, preparation gets the mind ready for competition
and all that our game can throw at it. More specifically, it prepares a
player’s mind to be focused, confident, and calm.

It is also through this methodical preparation that a player’s
confidence and self-belief can grow and flourish. Being prepared is a
major source of confidence that a player can draw upon during the
season and it is a fact that players compete much better when they
know they have done the work, and when they know they are mentally
and physically ready to do what is required.

And this season we have prepared better than ever before!
This pre-season has seen an unprecedented number of players

turn up to every session in a concerted drive towards a successful
season. More players than ever before have embraced the hard work
that is required to prepare themselves physically and mentally for the
season to come.  And because of this, more players than ever before
have put themselves into a position to perform at their best. This is the
preparation we have needed! This is what we have needed to do to be
a stronger club!

And now I ask all of you, players and supporters, to take the next
step. Be confident in what we all can achieve! Be confident and
believe that we can achieve the success that we all desire! Because
we have done the work, and  through our preparation we have
prepared ourselves to succeed!

Darcy Short and Michael Bailey are currently touring

India with the Australian Indigenous team. They play a

series of four games over a 10 day period.

Well done boys and good luck.
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
100s CLUB

Major Draw: Christmas Function Sat. 22nd Dec.
1st: $2,000; 2nd: $500; 3rd: $200; 4th: $100

Weekly $100 Draw every Saturday at club 8.30pm

CHOCOLATE DRIVE
28TH AUGUST - 28TH OCTOBER, 2012

OCTOBERFEST
SATURDAY 27TH OCTOBER, 2012

MELBOURNE CUP/LADIES DAY
SATURDAY 3RD NOVEMBER, 2012

CHRISTMAS BANQUET DINNER
SATURDAY 22ND DECEMBER, 2012

AUSTRALIA DAY CELEBRATIONS
SATURDAY 26TH JANUARY, 2013

CASINO NIGHT
16TH FEBRUARY, 2013

COOPER MEDAL
SATURDAY 9TH MARCH, 2013

25TH ANNIVERARY
PRESENTATION NIGHT

MARCH/APRIL 2013



Head coach
Russell Ledain

Batting coach
Mark Hughes

Batting coach
Kevin Loaring

Specialist coach
Wayne Clark

Assistant coach
Warren Goes

Wicketkeeping coach
Craig Jensen

Net Captain
Nick Kipping

Bowling coach
Colin Leipold

Meet our coaches
RUSSELL LEDAIN - HEAD COACH

• Played at the club in the 91/92 season.
• Played over 220 matches for the club, bowled over
3300 overs, more than 1000 maidens. 350+ wickets
for the club. Great honour of representing the club
in grand finals in 3rds and 4s, winning 4th grade in
96/97 (when I had hair).
• Played a third grade grand final where due to the
idiosyncrasies of the rules, we bowled 160 overs in
one innings. I was dragged from the attack to be
replaced by Ross Leipold when the 3rd new ball
became available.
• Captained sides in our 2nd, 3rd and 4th grades.
• Assistant Coach and Conditioning coach over 6
seasons
• Off field positions as selector, Junior Liaison Officer,
and as the Director of Senior Cricket.
• Currently in my third season as Senior Coach
• Aiming to be the first coach to help the club win
the Club Championship.

WAYNE CLARK - SPECIALIST COACH
 Wayne needs no introduction and is well known to
WA and Australian cricket as a former player and
coach at club, state/county and national level.
Wayne played 10 Tests and 2 ODIs for Australia in
the late 1970's and was part of a number of
successful Sheffield Shield and Domestic One-Day
campaigns as both a player and coach.
More recently Wayne has coached Rockingham-
Mandurah District Cricket Club, was awarded the
WACA Club Coach of the Year in 2010-11 and
performed a WACA District Cricket Observer role
last season. Wayne is also heavily involved in the
media through roles in both radio and television.
Wayne brings with him a wealth of experience that
will help drive a professional drive towards success
at Gosnells. He will be working closely with all club
coaches and players to provide them with valuable
assistance in furthering their cricketing skills.

WARREN GOES - ASSISTANT COACH
• Played cricket with West Perth in the junior district
comp and was in the state junior squad in 1983
• Played school cricket for Trinity College and was
vice captain of the winning Darlot team 1985 (First
win for 20 years)
• Played senior cricket with West Perth which
became Southern Districts then Willetton before
coming over to Gosnells in the inaugural year. 
Played third grade and a few second grade games
• Played country cricket in Port Hedland 1
premiership, Kalgoorlie 2 premierships and has
represented the Kalgoorlie regional team. 
• Senior coach in Kalgoorlie in 2000/ 2001 and as
player coach led the Club to its first A grade
premiership in 10 years.
• 2005 junior coaching in the South Perth district
• Player coach at Curtin Vic Park,Suburban Turf
Competitio. Won premiership each year in the lower
grades and improvement in the top grade to finish
2nd in my final year.   
• Joined Gosnells last year as assistant coach
• Captained 4th grade last year & 3rd’s this year

MARK HUGHES - BATTING COACH
• 1982 to 1990 @Perth cricket club
• Champion cricketer 84/85
• Vice captain 1985 to 1990
• Won batting average aggregate 84/85 & bowling
average aggregate 86/87
• Represented state 2nd eleven & made 100 on
debut.
• 1990 to 1992 Gosnells cricket club
• 92/99 Captain/Coach High Wycombe Cricket Club
• A-grade 2 premierships with Swan Helena CA
• 2nd grade 1 premiership suburban turf
• A grade premiership suburban turf
• Coached club for 7 years. Champion cricketer 5

years
• Highest score 238 in grand final.
• Retired 2004/2005

COLIN LEIPOLD - BOWLING COACH
• 1979 started senior cricket in 3rd grade south
suburban.
• 1980 won 3rd grade batting average.
• Moved to Kelmscott Cricket Club
• Won 1st grade batting average in 1984.
• Returned to Gosnells in 85 and played 2 more
years in south suburban
• WACA 1st grade debut 1988 and was a regular
member till I retired from 1st grade
• Coaching at the club 1996 as assistant to Wayne
Andrews for two years and 1 year with Mark O’Neal
• Played 3 seasons with Mark Hughes at High
Wycombe
• Won the premiership with High Wycombe in 1999
• Won club champion1999
• Retired in 2002

KEVIN LOARING - BATTING COACH
• Commenced playing with West Perth 1959
• Moved to Victoria before returning in 1974
• Played and coached at Kelmscott CC until 1978
• Coached at West Perth then Southern Districts
which is now Willetton
• Director of coaching at Willetton up to 1986-87
• Moved to Gosnells in inaugural season as coach
coordinator of junior cricket
• Coached at Gosnells CC over the past 25 years

MARTIN SHARP - BOWLING COACH
• Commenced playing at Thornlie in the under 16s
• Played at Perth at 16, first grade game in 4th
Grade and took 6/15
• Made first grade debut at 17
• Captained Perth colts side for two seasons,
undefeated and won two flags.
• Gosnells SSCA prior to Gosnells entry to WACA
• Played in the first 1st grade side to play for
Gosnells
• Won the fairest and best player for the WACA
competition in the WACA for 2nd and 3rd grades

 PETER MARIJANICH - BOWLING COACH

• Played WACA cricket with South Perth
• Moved to Kwinana, built a house and played with
Kwinana
• Picked up by Claremont Cott in 86/87 season
whilst playing for Kwinana CC as a net bowler to
their A graders, being a left armer pace bowler, C/
Cott was up against Peter Capes in their finals
campaign and asked me to work with them. I
started playing grade the next year.
• Played 3rd grade and cleaned up Willetton taking
10/46
• Moved to Willetton to play 1s. Debut took 3/6.
• Coached Carlisle CC, won back to back flags.
• Coached Gosnells Inverarirty 13s
• Played a couple of years with Gosnells, never
played 1st, Ross was a prick and kept me in 2’s.
I’m still here 15 years later and Ross still won’t buy
me a beer.

PETER AGOSTINO - SPIN BOWLING COACH
• Senior Coach Kelmscott Cricket Club 3 years

1997 to 2000 SMCA Cricket Assosiation
• Senior Coach Cockburn Cricket Club  2 years

2001 to 2003 SMCA  Cricket Assosiation
• Assistant Coach Leeming Spartans 2004 to 2006

Smca Cricket Assosiation
• Coach 13 and 14 District Gosnells  2008 and 2009
• Senior Playing Career played for about 27 years
• Captain and 1st grade Kelmscott SMCA
• Captain 2ND Grade Leeming Spartains SMCA
• Captain 2nd Grade Roslyystone SMCA
• Opening Batsmen Right arm off spin bowler

Bowling coach
Peter Marijanich
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Twenty 20 action
ROUND 1:  Gosnells 3-96 (Turner 50no, Bailey 16no; Hall 2-19,
O'Connell 1-12) b Willetton 9-91 (Biss 27, Cheena 15no; Caddy 2-19,
Leipold 1-14)
ROUND 2: Perth 9-154 (O'Connor 30, Blight 29; Bayley 3-2, Caddy 2-
31) b Gosnells 7-135 (Jensen 56no, Goes 19; Nicholas 4-16, O'Connor
1-23)
ROUND 3: South Perth 118 (Van Galen 68, Leaver 23no; Bayley 1-16,
Leipold 1-22) b Gosnells 117 (Goes 29no, Crowe 20; Van Galen 3-18,
Mitchell 1-8)



Gosnells Cricket Club Honour Boards

Board of Management
Year President Chairman Secretary Treasurer
1993-94 G. McDonald M. Devine E. Biss J. Leipold
1994-95 G. McDonald M. Devine M. Hoskin E. Biss
1995-96 A. Marsh M. Devine B. Taylor C. Biss
1996-97 A. Marsh G. Mills J. Leipold C. Biss
1997-98 A. Arnold G. Mills L. Lennon C. Biss
1998-99 A. Arnold L. Lennon C. Biss
1999-2000 N. Smith R. McIntyre L. Lennon P. Wilkes
2000-01 N. Smith R. McIntyre L. Lennon P. Wilkes
2001-02 G. Mills G. Hoskin V. Giannini A. Panetta
2002-03 G. Mills G. Hoskin A. Laming A. Panetta
2003-04 R. Leipold G. McDonald M. Hoskin R. Stanton
2004-05 R. Leipold G. McDonald K. Sharp R. Stanton
2005-06 R. Leipold G. McDonald K. Sharp R. Stanton
2006-07 R. Leipold G. McDonald K. Sharp R. Stanton
2007-08 R. Leipold G. McDonald C. McDonald R. Stanton
2008-09 R. Leipold G. McDonald C. McDonald J. Leipold
2009-10 R. Leipold G. McDonald M. Heron J. Leipold
2010-11 R. Leipold G. McDonald M. Heron J. Leipold
2011-12 R. Leipold G. McDonald M. Heron J. Leipold

The Barrie Matison Honour Board
SOUTH SUBURBAN

Year President Secretary Treasurer
1961-62 J. Marsh M. Bennett M. Bennett
1962-63 J. Marsh M. Bennett M. Bennett
1963-64 J. Marsh J. Moore J. Moore
1964-65 J. Marsh J. Moore J. Moore
1965-66 J. Marsh P. Lennon P. Lennon
1966-67 J. Marsh P. Lennon P. Lennon
1967-68 J. Marsh P. Lennon P. Lennon
1969-70 J. Marsh G. Lutter G. Lutter
1970-71 J. Dawson G. Leathley G. Leathley
1971-72 J. Dawson G. Leathley G. Leathley
1972-73 P. Lennon R. Lammonby M. Shipley
1973-74 P. Lennon C. Biss K. Bennett
1974-75 P. Lennon C. Biss K. Bennett
1975-76 P. Lennon B. Lutter A. Drew
1976-77 D. Fitzpatrick C. Biss A. Drew
1977-78 D. Fitzpatrick C. Biss A. Drew
1978-79 D. Fitzpatrick C. Biss A. Drew
1979-80 D. Fitzpatrick C. Viner A. Drew
1980-81 P. Lennon C. Viner K. Bennett
1981-82 D. Bull C. Viner K. Bennett
1982-83 D. Bull C. Viner K. Bennett
1983-84 D. Bull Mrs B. Randall A. Arnold
1984-85 D. Bull Mrs J. Leipold A. Arnold
1985-86 G. McDonald Mrs J. Leipold A. Arnold
1986-87 G. McDonald Mrs J. Leipold A. Arnold

1987-88 Gosnells inaugural season in WACA.
1987-88 G. McDonald Mrs J. Leipold A. Arnold
1988-89 G. McDonald Mrs J. Leipold A. Arnold
1989-90 G. McDonald Mrs J. Leipold Mrs L. Lennon
1990-91 G. McDonald Mrs J. Leipold Mrs L. Lennon
1991-92 P. Lennon Mrs E. Biss Mrs L. Lennon
1992-93 A. Hall Mrs E. Biss Mrs L. Lennon

S.S.C.A. 1st Grade Averages
Year Captain Batting Bowling

1961-62 G. Spalding B. Bennett D. Phillips

1962-63 G. Spalding B. Bennett D. Phillips

1963-64 J. Marsh J. Moore J. Moore

1964-65 J. Marsh N. Swingler J. Marsh

1965-66 J. Marsh P. Lennon R. Hamburg

1966-67 J. Marsh A. Marsh B. Lutter

1967-68 J. Marsh P. Lennon J. Marsh

1969-70 P. Lennon S. Jones D. Fitzpatrick

1970-71 D. Fitzpatrick D. Fitzpatrick D. Fitzpatrick

1971-72 D. Fitzpatrick D. Fitzpatrick D. Fitzpatrick

1972-73 R. Lammonby W. Thomas J. Millsteed

1973-74 R. Lammonby W. Thomas K. Bennett

1974-75 R. Lammonby W. Thomas W. Thomas

1975-76 R. Lammonby R. Lammonby J. Millsteed

1976-77 S. Rankin R. Leipold S. Rankin

1977-78 D. Bull D. Bull J. Millsteed

1978-79 D. Bull K. Reid K. Bennett

1979-80 D. Bull D. Bull L. Stockden

1980-81 L. Stockden G. Munrowd G. Munrowd

1981-82 L. Stockden D. Bull L. Stockden

1982-83 J. Rayner J. Rayner L. Stockden

1983-84 R. Leipold J. Rayner S. Matison

1984-85 R. Leipold L. Stockden D. Lammonby

1985-86 R. Leipold R. Leipold C. Fox

1986-87 R. Leipold R. Leipold G. French

1987-88 G. French L. Stockden C. Leipold

1988-89 G. French B. French G. French

1989-90 G. French L. Dobson G. Reynolds

1990-91 G. French M. Ferraro G. Reynolds

1991-92 A. Broadbent I. Boot G. Reynolds

Life Members
Mrs L. Hosken Circa. 1930
Mr Charlie Hook 1936
Mr Tim Passmore 1962
Mr Jim Bennett 1968
Mr John Marsh 1970
Mr Ivan Bennett 1972
Mr Peter Lennon 1974
Mr Barrie Matison 1976
Mr Danny Fitzpatrick 1981
Mr Gil McDonald 1992
Mr Ken Leipold 1993
Mr Bryan Lutter 1993
Mr Alan Marsh 1995

Mr John Bennett 1996
Mr Alan Arnold 1997
Mrs Lee Lennon 1999
Mr David Bishop 2000
Mr Roy Marsh 2005
Mr Gary Reynolds 2006
Mr Graemme Weston 2007
Mrs Audrey Leipold 2009
Mrs Julie Leipold 2009

S.S.C.A  Cricketer of the Year

Year Name

1971-72 D. Fitzpatrick

1972-73 K. Pollock

1972-73 K. Wansborough

1973-74 J. Millsteed

1974-75 W. Thomas

1975-76 K. Kewin

1976-77 G. Denning

1977-78 D. Bull

1978-79 N. Swingler

1779-80 D. Bull

1980-81 G. Munrowd

1981-82 L. Millsteed

1982-83 D. Lammonby

1983-84 A. Boon

1984-85 D. Lammonby

Year Name

1985-86 D. Gibbs

1986-87 R. Leipold

1987-88 L. Stockden

1988-89 G. French

1990-91 L. Dobson

1991-92 S. Eaglestone

1992-93 M. Ware

1993-94 M. Devlin

1994-95 D. Bennett

1995-96 N. Benbow

1996-97 R. Marsh

1997-98 M. Sasic

1998-99 C. Wilson

1999-2000 M. Carr

2000-2001 P. Keily

S.S.C.A  Association Averages

Year Name Bat/Bowl

1924-25 W. Paskett Batting

1962-63 B. Bennett Batting

1964-65 J. Marsh Bowling

1971-72 D. Fitzpatrick Batting

1973-74 K. Bennett Bowling

Year Name Bat/Bowl

1974-75 W. Thomas Batting

1974-75 W. Thomas Bowling

1983-84 J. Rayner Batting

1983-84 S. Matison Bowling

1984-85 L. Stockden Batting
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S.S.C.A  Premierships

Year Grade Captain
1926-27 A W. Paskett
1927-28 B A. Morrison
1928-29 B A. Morrison
1930-31 A A. Morrison
1937-38 A V. Wilkinson
1938-39 B V. Martin
1940-41 A M. Armstrong
1950-51 A G. Masters
1950-51 B P. Garrett
1952-53 A G. Masters
1953-54 A G. Masters
1953-54 B P. Garrett
1954-55 B P. Garrett
1955-56 B P. Garrett
1957-58 A J. Haigh
1957-58 B J. Allen
1961-62 A Res J. Marsh
1970-71 4th I. Bennett

Year Grade Captain
1972-73 3rd K. Wansborough
1973-74 A R. Lammonby
1974-75 A R. Lammonby
1974-75 3rd P. Lennon
1974-75 6th G. McDonald
1977-78 A D. Bull
1977-78 3rd A. Marsh
1977-78 5th G. McDonald
1982-83 6th G. McDonald
1985-86 3rd A. Boon
1985-86 6th B. Lutter
1986-87 4th P. Lennon
1986-87 6th B. Lutter
1988-89 4th P. Lennon
1988-89 6th B. Lutter
1991-92 6th B. Lutter
1992-93 6th B. Lutter
1993-94 6th B. Lutter

W.A.C.A. 1st Grade Averages
Year Captain Batting Bowling
1987-88 R. Leipold R. Bailey M. Sharp
1988-89 R. Leipold M. Maynard G. Hewson
1989-90 D. Harris D. Harris M. Sharp
1990-91 D. Harris D. Harris M. Sharp
1991-92 D. Harris D. Spencer C. Leipold
1992-93 C. Cook B. Rayner C. Leipold
1993-94 W. Andrews S. Leese G. Wyeth
1994-95 W. Andrews W. Andrews A. Mullally
1995-96 W. Andrews B. Rayner G. Hoskin
1996-97 D. Spencer D. Spencer G. Hoskin
1997-98 D. Spencer G. Hoskin G. Hoskin
1998-99 D. Frame P. Lennon G. Hoskin
1999-00 D. Frame D. Spencer G. Wyeth
2000-01 G. Wyeth B. Hutton G. Wyeth
2001-02 D. Neretlis B. Hutton R. Vrenenbregt
2002-03 D. Neretlis L. Pomersbach I. Fisher
2003-04 D. Neretlis D. Bennett G. Hoskin
2004-05 D. Bennett C. Dann S. Beaumont
2005-06 S. McDermott L. Pomersbach G. Hoskin
2006-07 L. Pomersbach L. Pomersbach R. Veitch
2007-08 L. Pomersbach L. Pomersbach C. Townsend
2008-09 P. Horton P. Horton R. Duffield
2009-10 P. Horton L. Pomersbach L. Pomersbach
2010-11 D. Bland L. Pomersbach A. Caddy
2011-12 A. Caddy D. Short A. Caddy

Olly Cooley Medallists

Year Name
1992-93 Brendan Rayner

Year Name
1994-95 Wayne Andrews

W.A.C.A. Premierships

Year Grade Captain
1988-89 4th A. Marsh
1989-90 17s P. Mumford

Year Grade Captain
1991-92 Colts L. Marshall
1996-97 4th L. Saxon

W.A.C.A  Cricketer of the Year

Year Name
1987-88 Robert Bailey
1988-89 Mathew Maynard
1989-90 Doug Harris
1990-91 Doug Harris
1991-92 Steven Leese
1992-93 Brendon Rayner
1993-94 Wayne Andrews
1994-95 Wayne Andrews
1995-96 Andrew Panetta
1996-97 Craig Annison
1997-98 Andrew Panetta
1998-99 Doug Frame
1999-00 Duncan Spencer

Year Name
2000-01 Martin Sharp
2001-02 Ben Hutton
2002-03 Andrew Panetta
2003-04 Guy Hoskin
2004-05 Shane Beaumont
2005-06 Luke Pomersbach
2006-07 Luke Pomersbach
2007-08 Luke Pomersbach
2008-09 Paul Horton
2009-10 Luke Pomersbach
2010-11 Anthony Caddy
2011-12 Anthony Caddy

W.A.C.A  U19 Cricketer of the Year

Year Name
1987-88 Tim Baxter
1988-89 Andrew Panetta
1989-90 Aaron Valverde
1990-91 Luke Marshall
1991-92 Brendan Rayner
1992-93 Daniel Bennett
1993-94 Paul Lennon
1994-95 Paul Lennon
1995-96 Shane Saxon
1996-97 Martin Brown
1997-98 Stephen Mason
1998-99 Stephen Mason
1999-00 Brendan Mills

W.A.C.A  One Day Cricketer of the Year

Year Name
2011-12 Darcy Short

Gil McDonald Perpetual Trophy

John Marsh Memorial Trophy

Peter Lennon Perpetual Trophy

BATTING RECORDS
HIGHEST AGGREGATE IN CAREER: Luke Pomersbach 4447 runs
HIGHEST AGGREGATE IN SEASON: Wayne Andrews 965 runs
HIGHEST INDIVIDUAL SCORE: Luke Pomersbach 192 not out

v Joondalup 2007/08
HIGHEST TEAM TOTAL FOR: 8/379 v Willetton 1998/99
HIGHEST TEAM TOTAL AGAINST: 8/501 v University 2011/12
LOWEST TEAM TOTAL FOR: 48 v Fremantle 1997/98
LOWEST TEAM TOTAL AGAINST: 47 v Mt Lawley 1997/98

PARTNERSHIP RECORDS
1st wicket 297 Colin Cook 166 & Luke Marshall 128

v Mt Lawley 1993/94
2nd wicket 216 Colin Cook 101 & Danny Neretlis 101

v Sth Perth 1991/92
3rd wicket 207 Colin Cook 107 & Wayne Andrews 125

v Willetton 1994/95
4th wicket 197 Luke Pomersbach 170 & Steve Mason 70

vSubiaco Floreat 2007/08
5th wicket 160* Doug Harris 102* & Greg Munt 65*

v South Perth 1990/91
6th wicket 145* Baden Norwood 88* & Ryan Duffield 56*

v Wanneroo 2008/09
7th wicket 162 Wayne Andrews 122* & Brendan Rayner 52

v Claremont Nedlands 1994/95
8th wicket 148 Andrew Panetta 103 & Paul Lennon 55*

v Midland Guidford 1998/99
9th wicket 109 Gerard Wyeth 57 & Steve Mason 54

v Willetton 1999/2000
10th wicket 78 Steve Mason 66 v Rick Vredenbregt 21*

v Subiaco Floreat 2001/02
* Graemme Weston has scored in all ten of the club record partnerships.

BOWLING RECORDS
MOST WICKETS IN CAREER Guy Hoskin 308 wickets
MOST WICKETS IN A SEASON Anthony Caddy 53 wickets, 2011/12
MOST WICKETS IN AN INNINGS Guy Hoskin 8/34 v Bays/Morley 1995/96

Anthony Caddy 8/80 vs Willetton Rnd 4

W.A.C.A   Club  Records

Year Name
2000-01 Stephen Mason
2001-02 Luke Pomersbach
2002-03 Luke Pomersbach
2003-04 Luke Pomersbach
2004-05 Mark Watkins
2005-06 Ryan Duffield
2006-07 Mark Watkins
2007-08 Anthony Caddy
2008-09 Michael Mobilia
2009-10 Michael Bailey
2010-11 Matthew Leipold
2011-12 Gurinder Singh

Gosnells Cricket Club Honour Boards
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Buying? Selling?

Curious
Call Wayne Barber or David and Erika Luff on
9455 6966 for an Obligation Free Appraisal.

They are the experts when it comes to real estate.

YOUR LOCAL AGENTS.

Proudly sponsoring the
Gosnells Cricket Club

Gold Style Homes
Your Local MBA Award Winning Builders

Proud To Sponsor The Gosnells Cricket Club

Thinking of Building?

THINK LOCAL!
Gold Style Homes build Superior Quality single &
double storey homes and are based right here in
Canning Vale.
In Huntingdale 8 of the top 10 & 23 of the top 40
sales were built by Gold Style Homes. Take a drive
around Copperback Circle to see some of our work
& view the Display Home.

Wayne Barber 0418 987 117
Bob Treacy 0418 921 066

OFFICE 9455 6966

David and Erika Luff

Wayne Barber


